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Commendations
The Physics Department is commended for the following noteworthy accomplishments:
· Faculty who clearly understand and embrace the department’s mission and pursue it with a high degree of professionalism and commitment

· Responsiveness to other departments and programs
· A record of proactive and effective response to the learning needs of students

· Commitment to better transfer/articulation with universities

· Sound fiscal stewardship while demonstrating improved student learning

· Increased enrollment
· A Physics Resource Lab that is a helpful tool for improving student learning and well aligned with the curriculum

· A strong focus on improving student learning through current, innovative teaching approaches

· A strong sense of collegiality and teamwork within the department

· Strong, capable leadership on the part of the chairperson
· A climate in the department of openness to new practices, a willingness to learn and a record of making changes that are well-targeted to expanding and improving student learning
Recommendations for Action:
· Clarify for the department the steps needed to expand and formalize an assessment plan.  Continue development and implementation of the department’s assessment plan, and report on progress annually.  Make more extensive use of data to improve assessment.
· Consider developing a formal advisory mechanism to provide regular feedback and assistance to the department.  Include regular feedback from area universities as well as Sinclair Community College.
· Continue work to support the development and performance of part-time faculty.
· Review the department’s curriculum and update as needed.  Please note:  

· Many of the existing courses, as reflected by Master Syllabi, have not been revised since 1995.
· The new Curriculum Management Tool will be a useful assist in expanding assessment practices.

· Evaluate the need for PHY 133, 270 and 295 given the low enrollment in these courses over the past five years; deactivate if appropriate.

· Incorporate General Education learning outcomes as appropriate.
· The department appears to have an opportunity to expand offerings for teacher education, transfer and Allied Health.  The department should pursue this opportunity and request resources as needed.
Overall Assessment:
The Physics Department is a strong, effective and valued academic department at Sinclair.  Its participation in the inaugural department review cycle was highly commendable, evidenced by a reflective self-study process, a well-written document and thoughtful engagement in the review team discussion.  The department’s clarity of mission, and especially its student-centered ethic, represents a model of practice for service departments at Sinclair. 
Institutional or Resource Barriers to the Department’s Ability to Accomplish its Goals, if any:
· Options for meeting the department’s lab and space needs should be explored.  Access to an additional lab space appears to be needed to support integration of lecture and lab learning.

· Implementation of the mobile computer lab appears to be problematic, and potential solutions should be explored by Information Technology in conjunction with the department.

· The department’s inability to locate its remote observatory represents a missed opportunity for a creative learning experience for students, and assistance with establishing this observatory needs to be provided by Facilities Services and Information Technology.
